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31 October 2005

Dear Mr Murray 

Torfaen Local Development Plan: Delivery Agreement

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation on your Draft Delivery Agreement.

The HBF have the following comments to make:

Figure 2.1

Both the Urban Potential and Local Housing Assessment work would benefit from private sector input.  The HBF is prepared to facilitate such input.

LDP Preparation and Consultation

2. Pre-Deposit LDP Key Stakeholder Engagement to generate strategic issues and alternatives

At some point, the LDP manual suggests evidence gathering, the council needs to ask developers and land owners to submit possible development sites.  The council also needs to set out how it intends to do this.  The HBF suggests that this should include local and national newspaper adverts as well as written information, dissemination via post and e-mail if all local and national landowners and developers are to be reached.  It would also be helpful from our point of view to include this stage in the timetable (Figure 2.3a).

Glossary and Consultation List

The HBF is a little concerned that though the definition of Stakeholders recognises a Stakeholder can comprise any person or organisation operating at local or national level, that have a legitimate interest in what happens in the authority.  It is therefore of some concern that the focus for consulting is largely on local stakeholders.  HBF member companies are entitled to be on the list of Consultees / Organisations if they have interests in the area.  Given their early involvement in the process is key to the success of the new system it is vital that the authority includes these organisations.  

Appendix D 

Point 7 Advertise ‘Alternative Sites’ in terms of who will be involved and methods of involvement this should be the same as point 5. 

From the HBF’s perspective the most important parts of this document are Figure 2.3a & b and Appendix D it is therefore a shame to see them lost amongst pages of what appears to us to be irrelevant information.  However, the HBF understands that the authority has to meet WAG guidelines.

Thank you for consulting HBF at this early stage in the process and I look forward to working with you in the future.

Yours sincerely,
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Lynda Healy

Planning and Policy Advisor - Wales
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